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I. BACKGROUND:
As part of its program of Organizational Reviews, ICANN has undertaken a review of the Security and Stability Advisory Committee (SSAC), whose role is to advise the ICANN community and Board on matters relating to the security and integrity of the Internet’s naming and address allocation systems.  Organizational Reviews are part of ICANN’s program of continuous improvement and are intended to ensure an in-depth examination of the role and operation of key structures of ICANN, with support from external, independent professional consultants.  Oversight of the Organizational Review processes is exerted by the Structural Improvements Committee (SIC), which is a standing Committee of the ICANN Board.  The SIC is authorized to set up specific Working Groups for each of the Reviews.

In 2009, the ICANN Board appointed an SSAC Review Working Group (WG), which engaged in extensive consultations with the SSAC community.  In recommendation 18 in its final report published 29 January 2010 http://www.icann.org/en/reviews/ssac/ssac-review-wg-final-report-29jan10-en.pdf [PDF, 282 KB], the SSAC Review WG recommended that task area one of the SSAC Charter should be removed because it is out of scope of the activities of the SSAC. Task area one reads as follows: "Develop a security framework for Internet naming and address allocation services that defines the key focus areas, and identifies where the responsibilities for each area lie."  The reviewers also recommended that a process be put in place to allow for the Board to remove SSAC members.  The SIC agreed that, as the Board has the power of appointment of SSAC membership, the Bylaws should be revised to allow for the complementary power of removal, so long as its performed in consultation with the SSAC.  The proposed amendments are provided in redline form in the attachment below.

On 28 October 2010 the Board approved resolution 2010.28.10 directing that the proposed Bylaws amendment should be posted for public comment for a period of no less than 30 days. 

The public comment forum was opened on 03 November 2010 and closed on 02 December 2010.  The following is a summary and analysis of the public comments received as of 18 November 2010.
II. GENERAL COMMENTS & CONTRIBUTORS:

The public comment period was opened on 03 November 2010 and closed on 02 December 2010.  At the time this summary was prepared no comments were received.
III. SUMMARY & ANALYSIS:

No comments were received.
IV. NEXT STEPS:

This Summary Analysis document will be posted to the ICANN public forum and submitted to the Board for consideration.
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